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The fifth volume in the Secretary of State Series of The Papers of James Madison, this
extensive collection of Madison's correspondence covers May 16 to October 31, 1803. Mainly
dealing with American relations with France, Great Britain, and Spain, these letters reflect
Madison’s many responsibilities as secretary of state.

Perhaps the most important development during this segment of Madison’s tenure as
secretary of state proved to be the acquisition of the Louisiana Territory from France in the
summer of 1803. Much of the volume is devoted to Madison’s correspondence with Robert
Livingston, James Monroe, and Charles Pinckney on the details of the Louisiana Purchase.
The correspondence from Pinckney, the United States minister in Madrid, reveals much
about Spanish protests against the American occupation of Louisiana. This volume also
includes a number of direct appeals to Madison by the Spanish foreign minister to the United
States, Carlos Martinez de Yrujo.

Other than the Louisiana Purchase, the letters also discuss the impressment of American
soldiers. Hoping to clarify British naval policies on the subject, Madison attempted to
intercede on behalf of the soldiers’ parents. Throughout the summer of 1803, Madison argued
bitterly with Edward Thornton, the British chargé d’affaires. Outside of Europe, Madison
attempted to improve relations in the Barbary Coast area. While the war with Tripoli and
Morocco continued, the appointment of Tobias Lear as consul general at Algiers appeared to
signal a promise of peace.
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